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June 18, 2025 

Jarrod Meier 
Senior Director, Electric Compliance 
Pacific Gas and Electric Company  
300 Lakeside Drive Suite 210,   
Oakland, Ca 94612 

 WITHDRAWAL OF NOTICE OF VIOLATION 

Mr. Jarrod Meier: 

The Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety (Energy Safety) issued Notice of Violation (NOV), NOV
ESD_PGE_GCA_20250225_1059 to Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E) on April 15, 2025,1 pursuant to Public 
Utilities Code section 326 and Government Code section 15475.1. The NOV was issued based on information 
provided by PG&E in response to Energy Safety’s data request dated March 11, 2025, which indicated that the 
slash material left on site resulted from PG&E vegetation management work. PG&E responded to the NOV on 
May 15, 2025, with additional information that clarified the debris was left on site at the request of the 
landowner. Based on this documentation, Energy Safety has withdrawn NOV ESD_PGE_GCA_20250225_1059. 

No further action is required by PG&E.  

If you have any questions, please contact me or Akiko Masuda at Akiko.Masuda@energysafety.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Sheryl Bilbrey   
Program Manager | Environmental Science Division  
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety   
Sheryl.Bilbrey@energysafety.ca.gov   

cc: 
Sandra Rubio, PG&E 
SLRS@pge.com  

1 NOV_ESD_PGE_GCA_20250225_1059 
https://efiling.energysafety.ca.gov/eFiling/Getfile.aspx?fileid=58263&shareable=true, accessed on 6/17/2025). 
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Wade Greenacre, PG&E 
Regulatory Relations Advocacy Manager  
WAG9@pge.com  
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